WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 6th December 2023
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair); Angela Fothergill (Clerk); Pennie Hamer (PH); John Smith (JS); Geraldine Burton (GB); Neil Johnson (NJ)
Apologies: Richard J Bannister (RJB); Christine Smith (CS); Elizabeth Shields (ES)
Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from October’s  meeting were proposed and seconded as a correct record.
Matters Arising and Action Log
BT and landlines - After October’s meeting, where there was concern re the landlines being eliminated by 2025, CS had contacted Kevin Hollinrake MP who had in turn got in touch with BT and had had a response as follows:-

Firstly they are prioritising customers who are ready to make the switch such as those with full fibre connection or those with fibre to the cabinet. They are being contacted at least 4 weeks before being switched and will be contacted regularly to ensure they are ready to make the switch. Importantly they are not at this stage migrating any customers over 70.

Secondly for customers who require additional support they have a number of measures in place to support them with migrating. They are investing significantly to improve 4G coverage in most rural areas.

Lastly, they have invested significantly to raise awareness of the Digital Voice switch over.
It was mentioned at the meeting that the phone box is still analogue and it was thought that emergency calls are free.

JS said he would email David Hagyard who had attended the October meeting with his concerns re the landlines with the information we had found out from BT.
GB had also contacted BT and had a similar response as above.

It was agreed that PH would place the information on the website.

Thanks were given to CS and GB for finding out the information.
PH to place information on the website
Village Hall maintenance – The front door had been painted and the mock tudor tidied up. Ssome other maintenance work had been carried out and this came to a cost of £67.35. Some further external work will be carried out. Thanks were given to JS and TS for all their hard work in maintaining the village hall.
Newsletter – HC to circulate a draft for comment prior to release early 2024
Clerks Update 
AF had been informed of a leak at the side of the road near to Church Farm; AF to put on Parish Portal.
The date of the AGM would now be moved to the Wednesday the 1st May.

Budget and Finance 
JS said that the Parish Council Account stood at £3340.68 which included £794.60 Transparency Fund. The Parish Club Committee stood at £3852.64.
GB said that the battery on the defibrillator was down to 1 bar and had found one on eBay for £159. It was agreed that GB should purchase the battery.
JS discussed the forecast for the following year in relation to the Precept. After discussion JS proposed that the Precept remain at £2500 and this was agreed unanimously.

AF to sign form and AF to email to North Yorkshire

PH said that anti virus protection was needed for the Parish Council lap top. 
It was agreed that PH would take into Computer FX and get some advice.
Planning Applications.

No planning applications received since last meeting.

Items from the Website

A member of the public had been in touch with PH about the skip in the butcher’s yard being an eyesore and wondering who it belonged to. This had been brought up at the October meeting when it was said to be private land owned by the butcher who allowed a builder to use the yard.
Regarding the village hall land and who it belongs to PH said she would have a word with Dennis Cook to see if he had any information.

The meeting ended at 8.30  p.m
Next meeting 17th January 2024
